
Hi, 
 

 I am writing to express 
my deep concerns and frustrations regarding the escalating traffic issues caused by activities at 
Loreto Normanhurst School, which is situated opposite our residence. 
 

a mere 7-minute drive from our home. However, due 
to the daily chaos caused by the influx of vehicles during school drop-offs and pick-ups, our 
commute has become a nightmare, taking more than 40 minutes on most days. 
 
The cars exiting Loreto Normanhurst consistently block Osborn Road, making it an arduous task for 
us to exit our driveway. Despite our attempts, we often find ourselves stuck on the road, as drivers 
from LN frequently fail to yield. This situation is not only inconvenient but also unfair,  

 should not have to leave home 40 minutes before school starts. 
 
Our predicament continues on the return journey, where LN school buses obstruct Osborn Road. We 
are forced to wait until opposing traffic stops, allowing us to access the opposite side of the road and 
reach our driveway. We believe it is our fundamental right to have unimpeded access to our 
residence at all times. 
 
The proposal to restrict the left turn after stopping raises serious concerns for us. Implementing such 
restrictions would exacerbate the traffic situation, and it is impractical and unfair  
to leave an hour early for school when it is just a short distance away. 
 
In light of these challenges, I strongly oppose any further redevelopment of Loreto Normanhurst via 
or on Osborn Road and reconsider and abandon the proposal to restrict the left turn after stopping. 
 
I appreciate your prompt attention to this matter and hope for a resolution that ensures the smooth 
and fair use of Osborn Road for all residents. 
 
Thank you for your understanding. 
 
Sincerely, 

 






